
 

 

City Council 

January 20, 2016                                                                                                      

5:30 p.m. 

 

     The Atlantic City Council met in regular session in the Council Chambers at City Hall with 

Mayor Jones presiding.  Council Members present were:  Jimerson, Somers, Hayes, Hartkopf,  

Casady, and Halder.   Absent: Cord.    

  

     Hartkopf moved, Hayes seconded, to approve the agenda as posted.  All in favor. 

 

     Hayes moved, Jimerson seconded, to approve the consent agenda which includes:  minutes of 

the January 6, 2016 Council Meeting, a Class C Beer Permit for Dollar General Store, a Class C 

Liquor License for Plaza Azteca, Inc. and minutes of the January 13, 2016 Employee Safety 

Committee Meeting.  All in favor. 

 

     Council Member Jimerson spoke of the request from the Atlantic Archery Club, which is 

made up of high/middle school students, to use the second floor of City Hall for practice.  

Jimerson is one of the coaches and he described how stringent the practices are.  

     Casady moved, Hayes seconded, to approve the request, as presented, for the Atlantic 

Archery Club to use the second floor of City Hall for practice.  All in favor. 

 

     Somers moved, Hayes seconded, to adopt resolution #1-16 entitled, “RESOLUTION 

SETTING COMPENSATION FOR THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF ATLANTIC 

MUNICIPAL UTILITIES.”  All in favor.   

 

     Council Member Somers reported on a recent meeting of the Personnel & Finance Committee 

that centered on the compensation schedule for newly hired employees and the salary of the 

Parks & Recreation Director and City Administrator.  After some discussion, the City 

Administrator was given figures to use in the budget process regarding these two positions, but it 

was also decided that the committee discuss said issues further.    

        

     City Administrator John Lund updated the Council on several matters including:  the City’s 

snow removal policy, work on the FY17 budget, and a request from a church group wanting to 

rent the Senior Citizen’s Center for regular activities.   

 

     The Mayor also spoke of the City’s snow removal policy noting that he would like property 

owners to be given a notice before the City ensues with snow removal and bills the property 

owners.   

 

     Council Committee reports were as follows:  Somers-City Hall Second Floor, Hayes-Park & 

Recreation, Casady-Community Promotion, Halder-Library and Cass Atlantic Development 

Corporation.  

 

     Hayes moved, Jimerson seconded, to approve the bills totaling $78,883.10.  All in favor. 

 

      



 

 

 

     Somers moved, Hayes seconded, to approve the Clerk, Treasurer, Budget, General Ledger, 

Revenue, Airport, and Volunteer Fire Department reports for December.  All in favor. 

     

      Jimerson moved, Halder seconded, to adjourn at 6:28 p.m.  All in favor.   

 

 

            David R. Jones    

                  Mayor 

 

 

ATTEST: Deb Wheatley Field           

       City Clerk 


